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MATERIAL FACT 

VAMOS’ NEW CFO AND IRO IS ELECTED 

Adriano Ortega Carvalho assumes the positions on February 16 

 

VAMOS LOCAÇÃO DE CAMINHÕES, MÁQUINAS E EQUIPAMENTOS S.A. (B3: VAMO3) (“Vamos” or 

“Company”), a publicly-held company, in compliance with the provisions of the Brazilian Securities and 

Exchange Commission Resolution 44/2021 and Article 157, paragraph 4 of Law 6,404/1976, hereby 

informs its shareholders and the market in general that, on this date, its Board of Directors elected 

Adriano Ortega Carvalho as Vamos’ Chief Financial Officer (“CFO”) and Investor Relations Officer 

(“IRO”). The election will become effective only on February 16, 2023, when Adriano will assume said 

positions. 

Gustavo Henrique Paganoto Moscatelli will hold its current positions on the Company for the next thirty 

days, period on which he will be in charge of the transition period to the new CFO and IRO. After his 

resignation, Moscatelli will assume the CFO and IRO positions on Movida Participações S.A. 

Adriano Ortega is graduated on economy, has a master’s degree on Insper and finance certifications on 

Miami University, ICSS and Fipecafi. He started its career on the treasury of financial institutions and 

posteriorly worked on the strategic planning and finance areas of companies that are leaders on their 

sectors, such as Raízen (Cosan), where he worked for eight years and recently assumed the Risk Office.  

Financial Committee  

Vamos also informs that its Board of Directors approved the creation of a Financial Committee to act as 

an advisory body responding directly to the Board of Directors. Will take part on this Committee the 

following executives: Denys Marc Ferrez, SIMPAR S.A.’s (“SIMPAR”) CFO; Antonio Barreto, SIMPAR’s 

Strategic Planning and Management Officer, and Gustavo Henrique Paganoto Moscatelli – who were 

elected on this date. 

Vamos thanks Gustavo Moscatelli for his dedication and contribution with the Company and wishes all 

of them success and happiness on their new positions. 

 

São Paulo, January 16, 2023. 

 

Gustavo Henrique Paganoto Moscatelli 

Chief Financial and Investor Relations Officer 


